
A LITTLE CHRISTMAS HUMOR 
Heartland Intergroup will be closed December 24 and 25, 2018







Don't forget about the 2018 Alcothon!!!

A quick word from our Area 15 Delegate, Annie C.

Hello Everyone,

 I hope you are enjoying the spirit of the season! 

 Recently, I as well as our General Service Office has been contacted by
members with questions and concerns about A.A. members using emails of
fellowship members to solicit money for Go-Fund me accounts.  Some of these
requests have come from so-called sobriety daily quotes groups as well as non-
profit organizations being sent to non-A.A. members and their families. 

 The concern is about our 7th Tradition as well as many others and the
exploitation of A.A. members for personal gain.  One site has been shut down
after our GSO contacted them due to copyright matters.  The others are still
active & more are popping up.  After much discussion & consultation with our
General Service Office, the best thing all of us can do as A.A. members is to
bring it up as discussion topics in our meetings, ask questions at our meetings,
and not participate if we see it is blurring the lines of our 12 Traditions.



Please share this information with your members and District.  

Thank you,

Annie C., Area 15 Delegate
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